
 

      17500 Midvale Avenue N  ♦  Shoreline, Washington 98133 
(206) 801-2700  ♦  shorelinewa.gov 

 

SHORELINE CITY COUNCIL 

Mayor Keith Scully 

Deputy Mayor Betsy Robertson 

Councilmember Doris McConnell 

Councilmember Laura Mork 

Councilmember Eben Pobee 

Councilmember John Ramsdell 

Councilmember Chris Roberts 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 22, 2022 

 

Subject: 1st Ave NE Sidewalks (N 145th - N 155th) Project 

 

Dear Shoreline Resident: 

 

You are invited to participate in a virtual Open House and live Presentation to learn more about 

the proposed 1st Ave NE Sidewalks (N 145th - N 155th) Project in your neighborhood. 

 

Virtual Open House  

The virtual Open House is available to the public from September 29th to October 5th. Please visit 

https://www.shorelinewa.gov/government/projects-initiatives/1st-avenue-ne-145th-to-155th-

streets-light-rail-access-improvements for an opportunity to review the alternative analysis 

design concept and to read a description of the project and view a brief PowerPoint overview of 

the project.  

 

The website will also include an optional survey for you to provide comments and questions on 

the project. The survey will open September 29th and close on October 5th. Questions submitted 

with the survey will be addressed or discussed during the live online Presentation.  

 

If you leave an email address in the survey, we will email you a copy of the Neighborhood 

Outreach Summary following closure of the virtual Open House that will include a summary of 

suggestions, requests or concerns expressed, our responses, and any modifications to the project 

design made as result of community feedback. 

 

If you are unable to participate in the virtual Open House, email Josh King 

(jking@shorelinewa.gov) before October 5th if you wish to discuss the project, provide feedback, 

request emailed project drawings or a copy of the Neighborhood Outreach Summary, or 

otherwise correspond regarding this project. 

 

Live Online Presentation with Q&A 

The City will be hosting a live online Presentation with Q&A on Thursday, October 6th at 7:00 

p.m. to answer questions and respond to neighborhood comments. Please find the link to join the 

online Presentation on the project website (https://www.shorelinewa.gov/government/projects-

initiatives/1st-avenue-ne-145th-to-155th-streets-light-rail-access-improvements), or call 1-253-

215-8782 and enter the Meeting ID: 892 1328 5817 followed by the # sign. When prompted, 

enter the passcode 293455 followed by the # sign to join this call from a phone. 
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Project Description: The City will be receiving $2 million in Sound Transit Access Funds to 

spend on pedestrian improvements in the vicinity of the future Sound Transit “Shoreline 

South/148th Station” (light rail to open in 2024). Pedestrian improvements on 1st Avenue NE 

were identified as the top priority for these Access Funds. 1st Avenue NE will be a key access 

point to the light rail station connecting to/from the 145th Street corridor, the future 148th Street 

Non-Motorized Bridge (a pedestrian/bicycle bridge that will span I-5 at approximately 148th 

Street with direct access to the light rail station), and a bicycle network. 

 

Required Applications: 

• SEPA Environmental Review 

Additional Permitting Needs to be determined Following the Project’s Pre-App meeting 

and will be discussed during the live online presentation. 
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Project Manager: Josh King, (206) 801-2459, jking@shorelinewa.gov  
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